
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear Good Shepherd Ohana: 
 
By the time you receive this message, I will have  
been with you here in Maui for eight months.  
That’s 2/3 of a year. My time here has been  
vibrant, rich, and full and I have very much enjoyed  
meeting the challenge of evolving into a different  
kind of worshiping community in the midst of  
COVID-19. And there’s more of us to get  
vaccinated, I’m feeling a real sense of hope on the  
horizon as we begin to see light at the end of the  
tunnel, albeit cautiously as we continue to wear  
our masks and socially distance.  
 

 
 
 

Now that we are in the Easter season, I ask that we all spend time in prayer and being open to insights from 
the Holy Spirit as to how we are called to be resurrected from the COVID-19 pandemic. I also ask that we 
bear in mind that we are only limited by our inability to dream and I am very excited about seeing how the 
coming years will unfold for all of us as we continue to grow closer to God and endeavor to bring that presents 
to as many people as we possibly can.  
 
Happy Easter to you all!  

Moki+ 

Unfortunately, due to the pandemic, we will not be celebrating our Annual Potluck Easter Brunch and 
children’s Easter egg hunt.  
 
 

 S h e p h e r d  S t a f f  

I’m also sensing a real shift in our life here as we  
begin to address issues of our property and take care of   
maintenance that has been deferred on our commercial 
buildings. God has given us the gift of this land and facilities 
and I am pleased to see that we are taking good care of them 
as faithful stewards.  
 

Our worship has been very engaging and I am amazed at the 
number of people we reach during the course of the week not 
only through our virtual services but also via Chicken Chat. I 
was also pleased with the results of our Lenten offerings: 
Centering Prayer, the Anglican Rosary, and our Stations of 
the Cross.  
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
     April is upon us.  We have celebrated Easter, the highlight of our Christian year.  Again  
we participated in "blended" worship...partially virtual, partially live.  The day will be here  
soon when we can do much more live, enjoy each other's company, share food, literally get  
closer.  However, through this past year, we have learned of the value of virtual worship and  
how it can extend the Church well beyond our walls and even borders into the world.  We  
have also learned that though it may not be to everyone's liking meeting online has given  
more people the opportunity to participate in all aspects of our Church life and will continue even after 
restrictions on travel are eased. 
     What will the next few months bring?  It is anyone's guess.  More vaccinations will mean fewer 
restrictions, especially on overseas travel and the slow process of reviving our economy.  Our schools will 
get back into nearly normal operation giving our young people the social structure they so desperately 
need...and giving back to parents the routine they need as well. 
     So this Easter season, being traditionally a season of hope is moreso this year.  There is so much to 
look forward to past the trials and tribulations we have been through.  We are continually grateful to those 
who have helped us and continue to help us through these troubling times.  We should also prayerfully 
continue and strengthen the bonds we formed because of them.  
     I wish you all the best of this season of Easter and all the better things sure to come. 
 
Yours truly, 

Kenneth Peter Lee, Senior Warden 
 
 

PLEASE JOIN US! 

ACCW STATS   
 
RUNS are happening again !!! 
 
Aloha Everyone!  The Van rolled out Feb 17th and there are enough Run Leaders and Riders to have the 
Wednesday Central Maui Runs go again! The volunteers going on Runs have had their 2 doses of vaccine. 
And yes - more volunteers are needed! Please let Deb know when you're 2 weeks past your 2nd shot and 
she can schedule you in. The more volunteers we get, the sooner we can add a weekend Run too. 
The 2 Runs in February saw many familiar faces with laughter and joy greeting the Van!  
Thank you Rev Linda and John Decker for making 150 PB&J sandwiches in Feb! 
 
SERVICE CONTACTS: 175   
Regular Runs:   2 
Miles Driven:   28 
 
Distributed: 
Chilled Water:  175+ and 3 cases to Ka Ohana Kitchen 
Hygiene:    175 and 50 to Salvation Army (225 total) 
Basic First Aid:   175 and 50 to Salvation Army (225 total) 
Food:     1,400 various items 
Clothing:    160 items 
Bibles/Daily Bread:   15+ 
Masks:    170 (more or less) 
Smiles and Compassion:   Unlimited 
 
Proverbs 22:2:   -  "The rich and the poor have this in common, The Lord is the maker of them all." 
 
Amen, 

Deb Lynch, ACCW President  

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Isaiah Lampitoc  04/01 
Kiara Agpoon   04/04 
Charles Hill   04/04 
Joyce VanZwalenburg 04/04 
Jacob Akana   04/08 
Alberta Copeland  04/09 
Aline Rolaff   04/09 
Lynne Takara   04/09 
Alyza Sitts-Leyva  04/14 
Karissa Cajigal  04/16 
Alexander Viernes  04/16 
Gilbert Bumanglag  04/19 
Haile Evangelista  04/21 
Kayela Santiago  04/27 
Mark Sitts   04/27 
Florencia Pasalo  04/29 
 
 
 
 
04/15   Mary & Rogelio Dinong, 
04/15   Florence & Julius Cuaresma 
04/17   Clarita & Narciso Corpuz 

BIRTHDAYS 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Head of the Church  - Our Lord Jesus Christ 
Bishop of Hawaii - The Rt. Rev. Robert           

Fitzpatrick 
Priest-in-Charge - The Rev. Robert Moki Hino 
Sr. Warden - K. Peter Lee 
Jr. Warden - Louise Aloy 
Vestry 2021 - Michelle Akana 
 - Shelley Riebling 
 - Maureen VanDenburgh 
Vestry 2022 - John Decker 
 - Brian Shuster 
 - Eugenia Sitts 
Vestry 2023 - David Batulayan 
 - Marie Paul 
 - Nolly Yagin 
Clerk of the Vestry - Shelley Riebling 
Convention Delegates - Jeanne Abe 
 - John Decker 
 - K. Peter Lee 
 - Mary Lou Mellinger 
 - Marie Paul 
 - Maureen VanDenburgh 
Parish Secretary - Cora Brown 
Bookkeeper - Lani Scott 
Treasurer - Edward Evangelista 
Music Director - Ferdinand Cajigal 
Acolyte Master - Pacifico Evangelista 
ECW Chair - Louise Aloy 
Filipino Folk Dance - Alfredo Evangelista 
 - Bessy Evangelista 
Finance Chair - K. Peter Lee 
Fundraising Chair - Sannah Evangelista 
Property Management - Shelley Riebling 
Queen Emma  
       Athletic Director - Lawrence Kauhaahaa 
Worship Chair - Pacifico Evangelsita 
Youth/Young Adults - Natasha Lau 
 

* Deadline for the Shepherd Staff Newsletter 
articles & information is due on the 10th of every 
month. 
  

GOOD FRIDAY OFFERING                                                                       
The history of the Good Friday Offering reaches back to 1922 when, in the  
aftermath of World War I, The Episcopal Church sought to create new relationships  
with and among the Christians of the Middle East. From these initial efforts which  
focused on a combination of relief work and the improvement of ecumenical and  
Anglican relations, the Good Friday Offering was created. 
 

Through the years many Episcopalians have found the Good Friday Offering to be  
an effective way to express their support for the ministries of the four dioceses of  
the Province of Jerusalem and the Middle East. Pastoral care, education and health care continue to be primary 
ministries through which the reconciling spirit of the Christian faith serves all in need. Participation in this ministry is 
welcome. The generous donations of Episcopalians help the Christian presence in the Land of the Holy One to be a 
vital and effective force for peace and understanding among all of God’s children. 
 

To make a donation to the Good Friday Offering by mail, please write a check payable to the Domestic and Foreign 
Missionary Society, write “Good Friday Offering” in the memo line, and mail to: 
 

DFMS – Protestant Episcopal Church US 
P.O. Box 958983 
St. Louis, MO 63195-8983 
 
You may also donate online  at: episcopalchurch.org 

 
APRIL BIBLE 

MEMORY 
VERSE 

 
Each time he said, 
“My grace is all you 

need.  My power 
works best in 

weakness.” So now I 
am glad to boast 

about my weaknesses, 
so that the power of 

Christ can work 
through me. 

 
2 Corinthians 12:9   

 



THOSE WHO SERVE CHRIST IN  HIS CHURCH 
In-person Saturday Eucharist at 5:00pm and Sunday Eucharist at 9:00am have resumed  

(Facial masks and social distancing are required). 
7:00am Sunday Virtual Liturgy of the Word (Zoom, Facebook or YouTube) 

 

 

Mahalo to Alfredo, Bessy Evangelista and Dixie Kaetsu for directing & filming the Easter Vigil plays. 

 Maundy Thursday 
April 1 

Good Friday 
April 2 

Easter Vigil 
April 3 

Celebrant Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino 
Lectors 
(Virtual) 

Les Totah 
Estrelita Lampitoc 

Chancellor Brown 
Maureen VanDenburgh 

Jordan Akana 
Louise Aloy 

Intercessor 
(Virtual) 

Sannah Evangelista K. Peter Lee 
Kalani Holokai 

Jeanne Abe 

Responder 
(Virtual) 

K. Peter Lee K. Peter Lee Marie Paul 

 April 4 
Easter Sunday 

April 11 
Easter 2 

April 18 
Easter 3 

April 25 
Easter 4 

Celebrant Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino 
Lectors 
(Virtual) 

Matthew Yagin 
Eugenia Sitts 

Estrelita Lampitoc 
Sannah Evangelista 

Maureen VanDenburgh 
Genesis Lampitoc 

Jeanne Abe 
Jordan Akana 

Intercessor 
(Virtual) 

Marie Paul Les Totah Cora Brown Louise Aloy 

Responder 
(Virtual) 

Marie Paul Marie Paul Marie Paul Marie Paul 

Lectors 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Justine Mae Yagin 
Rose Anne Rafael 

Maureen VanDenburgh 
Sannah Evangelista 

Gil Keith-Agaran 
Marie Paul 

Natasha Lau 
Louise Aloy 

Intercessor 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Girlie Luna Sannah Evangelista Gil Keith-Agaran Natasha Lau 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

(9:00am Sunday) 

K. Peter Lee 
Louise Aloy 

Mary Lou Mellinger 
Maureen VanDenburgh 

Marie Paul 
K. Peter Lee 

Louise Aloy 
Mary Lou Mellinger 

Ohana Kitchen Team 1 
Mahea AhHee 

Team 3 
Louise Aloy 

Team 4 
Sannah Evangelista 

Kramp Ohana 

 May 2 
Easter 5 

May 9 
Easter 6 

May 16 
Easter 7 

May 23 
Day of Pentecost 

May 30 
Trinity Sunday 

Celebrant Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino 
Lectors 
(Virtual) 

Natasha Lau 
Isaiah Lampitoc 

Meren Kuzara 
Maggie Evangelista 

Alyza Sitts-Paxton 
Mark Sitts 

Paxton Sitts-Leyva 
John Decker 

Marie Paul 
Matthew Yagin 

Intercessor 
(Virtual) 

K. Peter Lee Maysie Tam Gil Keith-Agaran Chancellor Brown Eugenia Sitts 

Responder 
(Virtual) 

Marie Paul Marie Paul Marie Paul Marie Paul Marie Paul 

Lectors 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Natasha Lau 
Isaiah Lampitoc 

Chance Brown 
K. Peter Lee 

Sannah Evangelista 
Maureen VanDenburgh 

Gil Keith-Agaran 
Marie Paul 

Natasha Lau 
Louise Aloy 

Intercessor 
(9:00am Sunday) 

K. Peter Lee Chance Brown Sannah Evangelista Gil Keith-Agaran Natasha Lau 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

(9:00am Sunday) 

Maureen 
VanDenburgh 
Marie Paul 

K. Peter Lee 
Louise Aloy 

MaryLou Mellinger 
Maureen VanDenburgh 

Marie Paul 
K. Peter Lee 

Louise Aloy 
MaryLou 
Mellinger 

Ohana Kitchen Maui Rotary 
Club 

Team 6 
Brown’s 

Ka Ohana O Kamai Team 7 
Bayer Co. 

Team 8 
Sannah Evangelista 



 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
 

APRIL 
1   MAUNDY 
     THURSDAY 
9:00am Staff 
Mtg 
12:00pm 
Women’s Bible 
Study (Zoom) 
5:00pm Virtual 
service 
 
Parish office 
closed 

2    GOOD                
…...FRIDAY 
12:00pm 
Virtual service 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parish office 
closed 

3   EASTER   
…….VIGIL 
9:00am 
Worship Mtg 
5:00pm In-
person Holy 
Eucharist 
7:00pm Virtual 
service  

4    EASTER DAY 
6:00am In-person Sunrise 
service 
7:00am Virtual Liturgy of 
the Word (Zoom, 
Facebook, YouTube) 
9:00am In-person Holy 
Eucharist 
 

5 
 
 
 
 
Parish office 
closed 

6 
9:00am Pastoral 
Care 
2:00pm 
Property 
Management  

7 
 

8 
9:00am Staff 
Mtg 
12:00pm 
Women’s Bible 
Study (Zoom) 
4:00pm 
Finance 

9 
 

10 
5:00pm In-
person Holy 
Eucharist 

11 
7:00am Virtual Liturgy of 
the Word (Zoom, 
Facebook, YouTube) 
9:00am In-person Holy 
Eucharist 
 

12  
 

13 
 

14  
 

15 
9:00am Staff 
Mtg 
12:00pm 
Women’s Bible 
Study (Zoom) 

16 
 

17 
5:00pm In-
person Holy 
Eucharist 

18 
7:00am Virtual Liturgy of 
the Word (Zoom, 
Facebook, YouTube) 
9:00am In-person Holy 
Eucharist 
 

19 20 
2:00pm 
Property 
Management 

21 
 

22 
9:00am Staff 
Mtg 
12:00pm 
Women’s Bible 
Study (Zoom) 

23 
 

24 
5:00pm In-
person Holy 
Eucharist 

25 GOOD SHEPHERD     
………...SUNDAY 
7:00am Virtual Liturgy of 
the Word (Zoom, 
Facebook, YouTube) 
9:00am In-person Holy 
Eucharist 
 

26 27 
 

28 
 

29 
9:00am Staff 
Mtg 
12:00pm 
Women’s Bible 
Study (Zoom) 

30  



 
 
 

 

February 2021 
Finance Report 

Actual for month Budget for month Actual Year to Date Budget Year to Date 

Plate Offerings $1744.00 $2584.00 $2306.00 $5168.00 

Pledge Offerings $12,096.00 $9242.00 $21,766.00 $18,484.00 

Total Income $26,861.00 $34,657.00 $44,598.00 $69,314.00 

Total Expenses $34,692.00 $35,898.00 $67,018.00 $71,600.00 

GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH 
2140 MAIN STREET 
WAILUKU, HI 96793 
808-244-4656 
Email:  frmoki@goodshepherdmaui.org   
             office@goodshepherdmaui.org   
            bookkeeper@goodshepherdmaui.org   
 
 

APRIL    
2021 

REPAVING OF CHURCH PARKING LOT 
On April 29 & 30 the parish office will be closed due to the repaving of the                                                                                    
church parking lot. The lot will be closed from the entrance of Church                                                                                            
Street up to the Priest-in-Charge parking space. They will again close the                                                                                              
parking lot on May 6 & 7 to restripe. We thank you for your understanding. 
 
 
 

 

 


